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1: Moderators snapshot I hope that you have all had a great summer ς but the weather forecasters seem to 

be ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƛǎ ƻǾŜǊ όƻǊ ƳŀȅōŜ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ aŀƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΚύΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘŜŘ ǳǎ ŦǊƻƳ 

ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ WŜǎǳǎΩ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎŀƭǘ ŀƴŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΦ 

At the weekend I had the privilege of attending the welcome service at Sedbergh LEP in the Cumbria Area. The Rev 

David Crouchley (Methodist) and Rev Carole Marsden (URC) were welcomed into Sedbergh LEP and the service was 

lively, with Richard Passmore (Cumbria Fresh Expressions) challenging us about the way in which we engage with the 

community and see fresh connections that can be made through many different age or interest-related groups.  

Please pray for 

¶ the ecumenical work in Sedbergh and the surrounding area 

¶ the God for All ecumenical project across the whole of Cumbria as it seeks now to develop and grow truly 
ecumenical mission communities  

¶ the ecumenical bridge-building in your community that will enable us to do more for the Gospel than any of 
us can do apart from each other 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 



2: Reflecting on the Roadshows held in June and July Attached to this newsletter is a 2 page summary 

of the Future Patterns of Ministry feedback which came from the 8 Roadshows held earlier in the summer. We are 

thankful that over 500 Elders and ministers from across the Synod engaged with the discussions and provided 

valuable insights into the situation we are all dealing with at this time. The Future Patterns of Ministry Steering 

Group met yesterday and wanted to make this document available before Synod on the 8th October, especially if you 

ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ 9ƭŘŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ {ȅƴƻŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦǳƭƭŜǊ όс ǇŀƎŜύ ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

website if you wish to view this. Thank you. Andrew (Moderator, on behalf of the Steering Group). 

 

3: Death of the Revd Frank Rock I am sorry to inform you that the Revd Andrew Frank Rock (Frank) has 

died following a long illness. He had pastorates at; Intake, Doncaster 1953-1958; Abingdon 1958-1964; Carrs Lane, 

Birmingham, 1965-1970. He subsequently lectured at Selly Oak College, Birmingham. Frank was living in retirement 

in Pickering and was a much loved member of Pickering United Reformed Church. Please remember Elaine and the 

family in your prayers. Arrangements for the funeral will be announced later.   

Yorkshire Synod  

 

4: Pilots at Synod  

"The best advocates for Pilots in the local church are children who have experienced being Pilots. To 
create more advocates, the synod Pilots team are putting on a FULL DAY of Pilots activities at the 
October Synod meeting (8th October, Worsley Road URC). So ask your synod representatives if they 
would bring a child or two (aged 5-12) from your church with them! The children will be looked after 
by the synod Pilots team during the morning and afternoon sessions. They'll need to bring their own 

packed lunch - but drinks and snacks will be provided. If the 'bringers' aren't the parents, they will need to complete 
a consent form (you can use the one in the latest Good Practice pack from the URC). 

We can guarantee that your children will be safe and have a great time playing games, doing craft, praying, learning 

and thinking about God. 

It is important that you book your children's places with cydo@nwsynod.org.uk - as only 40 are available.  

Don't let this opportunity go to waste - your children will thank you, and your church might just never be the same 

again." 
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5: Letôs talk together ï Greater Manchester Churches Together Supporting Local Churches Together 
Groups, Thursday 22nd September 2016, Coffee from 7pm, meet at 7.30 ς 9pm at Trinity Church Massie Street 
Cheadle SK8 1DU. An evening to network and to find out wƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ {ƻǳǘƘ aŀƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΦ [ŜŀŘŜǊΥ 
Lloyd Gordon (Ecumenical Facilitator GMCT).  
 
 

 
 
 
 



6: Death of the Revd Delia Jean Bond It is with deep regret that I have to tell you that the Revd Delia Jean 
Bond died suddenly on Tuesday 23rd August.  

Delia had retired to Wells, Somerset after serving at: Hythe 1997-2002, as Chaplain Kent Ambulance Service, 
Folkestone 1999-2002 and as Adviser on Healing Ministry in the Southern Synod 1997-2003. 

The funeral arrangements are not yet known, but please contact the South Western Synod Office or phone 01823 
275470 to be advised when the information will be available. 
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7: Boltonôs Interfaith - Cricket/ Rounderôs opportunity We hope you will be able to come along to join 

in the fun, either by participating in the event or just to enjoy all the exciting things on offer.  If you have any 

activities you would like to run, for example craft stalls, please get in touch.  If you want to participate in the event, it 

is for boys aged 11-18 years, or girls/ladies from 11 years upwards. Please contact he Synod office for an entry form 

for those who wish to participate, which should be returned to Saeed Akuji at BCOM, as detailed on the form.  The 

closing date for entry will be Friday evening, 16.9.16.  This is a community partnership event, led by Bolton Interfaith 

Council. 

Entrance to the event is free, and our supporters include Bolton Hospice, One Bolton, Bolton At Home, Bolton 

Interfaith Council, Bolton Council of Mosques, Lancashire Country Cricket Club and 96.5 Bolton FM. 

 


